MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 28, 2015
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-Saline  

Matthew Goolie, R-Yorkville     
       Township                                

           Matthew Rose, R-Brush Creek Township      
Ken Stanley, Secretary, R-Irondale
          
  
Lou Vandeborne, R-Cross Creek Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County    

Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County    

  
John Danko, R-Knox Township 
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Chris Vinci, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville

     
Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township   
          
Dorothy Blaner, R-Toronto


           
Eric Mercer, R-Salem Township
Mayor Justin Dudzik, R-Adena



Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township


Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
  



Cathy Devitt, A-Amsterdam



Wayne Ruckman, R-Steubenville Township
Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz 




Frank Litva, R-Warren Township
Mayor David Gaffney, A-Bloomingdale


Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township



Kelly Bauknecht, R-Dillonvale    



Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township
Larry Porter, R-Empire
                     



Mayor John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction


GUEST



Mayor Charles Bannanio, R-Mt. Pleasant          
Lee Clark, Island Creek Township


Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria


Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond


STAFF


Diana Holcombe, R-Smithfield



Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director
Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville




Richard Fender, Planner
Thomas Bottorf, R-Wintersville



Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
OPENING OF MEETING:

Vice-President Householder opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
MINUTES OF DECEMBER 17, 2014 MEETING








A motion was made by Dr. Wilson  to accept the minutes of the December 17, 2014  meeting; seconded by Ms. Blaner; motion passed unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS

There were no communications.
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Election of Executive Committee - The Director explained according to our By-Laws Section 5, Article 5.03 “The Executive Committee of Jefferson County Regional Planning shall consist of 7 members”. Last month we held our election for officers and those three officers will serve on the Executive Board.  There are 4 positions up for election this evening.  They will consist of 3 representatives representing a governmental unit in Jefferson County and 1 will be a citizen representative.  At the present time serving on the Executive Board along with the 3 officers is Carl Sgalla, Frank Litva, Joe Ellis, and John Hartline.  All 4 have indicated they are willing to continue to serve. A motion was made by Mr. Hartline; seconded by Mayor Gaffney to elect Carl Sgalla, Frank Litva, and Joe Ellis to the Executive Board and all three are representing a governmental unit.  Motion passed unanimously.  There being no further nominations a motion was made by Mayor Fabian; seconded by Mrs. Blaner to close nominations; motion passed unanimously.  A motion was made by Mr. Sgalla and seconded by Mr. Andresen to elect John Hartline to the Executive Board as the citizen representative.  There being no further nominations a motion was made by Mrs. Blaner to close nominations, seconded by Mayor Fabian; motion passed unanimously.

The Director reminded everyone it was time to have the County Commissioners appoint citizen representatives to our board at this time.  A motion was made by Mr. Sgalla and seconded by Mayor Thomas to recommend Brandon Andresen, John Hartline, and Mike Paprocki to the County Board of Commissioners to be appointed as the citizen representatives.  Motion passed unanimously 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolitions) – The removal of 108 Holly Street in Mingo Junction has been completed.  We just received word today that the Attorney General Office approved payment for this demotion so we are now moving forward with closing out Phase III of this program.
Water and Sewer- We continue to work with Adena on their project.  Since our meeting we were sent 2 payrolls which were verified with the prevailing wage.  RPC has provided the state with all requested documentation for the ARC grant portion of the WWTP.  We are awaiting the results.

Land Bank – This program has consumed a lot of time setting up but is worth our investment. The next meeting is Thursday, February 5th at 1:30 p.m. here at the Towers and the public is invited to attend.

Clean Ohio – This agreement is for $417,400.00 and is for an environmental assessment Phase II.  The Environmental Assessment at the Ohio Cold Rolling Facility in Yorkville/Tiltonsville is about completed.  We have completed 4 drawdowns.   

USEPA – We applied for $600,000.00 and we have not heard anything.  We don’t anticipate hearing anything until spring or summer.
2014 CDBG Formula – This application is for $159,000.00. The Village of Bergholz and Steubenville Township submitted street improvements (paving) projects and the Village of Tiltonsville submitted a water line project. The Grant Agreement has been signed and so has the Fair Housing agreement.  We have started the environmental review as well.

2012 CHIP – We have received notice that a monitoring visit by John Saunders will happen on February 19, 2015 and probably will take two days. 

2014 CHIP – We are continuing to work with Marshall Bleckman & Associates who will be administering this grant through the City of Toronto.  Jefferson County was notified that we were awarded $225,000.00 and the grant agreement has been signed.  This is an income eligible program and is county wide.  Anyone interested can see Betty Lou or contact our office.
2015 CDBG FORMULA – A few communities which have indicated interest in applying for funding are the Village of Bloomingdale and the Townships of Mt. Pleasant and Salem.  The Director announced other townships and villages were invited to apply to see if they qualify.  Again, this is an LMI 
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eligible program it has to meet the national objectives and goals of assisting LMI individuals.  The Director also pointed out there were papers on the table for the competitive set-aside grants which are available. There are three areas; Neighborhood Revitalization, Downtown Revitalization, and Critical Infrastructure.  A description of each program is on these papers.  These are very competitive grants. The Director urged everyone to take one of each of these papers and study them to see if they might be interested.

Programmatic Agreement – A Programmatic Agreement for coordination with the State Historic Preservation Office has been signed and sent to the state.  This Agreement is required to be in compliance to receive funding.

The Director explained he had an Executive and Full BHJ Commission meeting today and over the last several months they had been working on finding a new Executive Director since Dr. John Brown was retiring.  There was representation from Jefferson County, Brooke County, and Hancock County on the search committee.  After reviewing and interviewing several applications it was decided to hire Mr. Mike Paprocki as the new Executive Director of BHJ.
PLANNERS REPORT
  
The Draft Phase II environmental study will be submitted to the Ohio EPA by mid-February.  The site draft risk assessment should be completed by early March.  After Ohio EPA reviews the final Phase II study it is slated to be completed in April.


We had a site visit from ODNR floodplain management in the summer.  As part of an ongoing process in response to this visit we received a letter dated January 2nd from ODNR inquiring about such issues as how Regional Planning finds out about development in the county’s floodplains.  We are currently working on a response to the ODNR letter which is due February 23, 2015.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported the receipts at the end of December were $205,151.32 and the expenses were $169,792.83 leaving a balance of $35,358.49.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be February 25, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Vandeborne to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Mercer; motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ken Stanley, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

